
As we reach the end of another school year, I want to take this

opportunity to thank you for your continued support,

encouragement, and partnership. On behalf of all of the staff we

want to say thank you for your kindness with gifts and words this

week too. I know that to read or hear a message of thanks makes

the teacher's day and year. So thank you.

Re�ecting on the year, it has been a joy to witness the growth and

achievements of our pupils — not only academically, but also in

how they shine as individuals and support one another.

This year marked a special milestone as we welcomed Nursery

children for the �rst time. It has brought many proud moments —

from our youngest learners taking their �rst steps into education, to

their joyful 'graduation' last week. We also celebrated the school's

50th birthday and it was lovely to welcome KGB alumni into the

school.

We bid farewell to our leavers as they prepare for exciting new chapters ahead, and to Mrs Clayton,

who is retiring. We send her our heartfelt thanks and wish her love, joy, and happiness in her

retirement. The school presented her with this beautiful jug painted with a picture of our school in

the hope that she will always remember us.

As we look forward to the summer holidays, this newsletter is �lled with good news and

celebrations. I hope the positivity continues throughout the break, and that it becomes a time of

rest, laughter, and cherished memories for all your families.

Mrs McCormick



There were a few misty eyes on Wednesday as we joined our wonderful Year 6 pupils for their

Leavers' Service at St Augustine’s. Each child was presented with a cross and a certi�cate

recognising the Christian Value they have most clearly demonstrated during their time with us — a

truly meaningful tribute. They also received the now-traditional teddy bear, a keepsake to

remember their time at our school.

The celebration continued back at school with a delicious meal prepared by Mrs Atkinson,

complete with plenty of tasty nibbles — the perfect way to mark the end of an unforgettable

journey.

Throughout their time at our school, they have grown into kind, con�dent, and resilient young

people, each bringing their own spark and spirit to our school community. They’ve set a shining

example for the younger pupils, and we know they will carry their light with them as they move on

to secondary school and beyond.

To the Class of 2025: thank you for the joy, energy, and warmth you’ve brought to our school. We

will miss your smiles, your voices in the corridors, and your bright ideas. But most of all, we are

excited to see what amazing things lie ahead for each of you.

Remember — once a part of KGB School, always a part of KGB School.

Keep shining, Class of 2025. The future is yours!



The wonderful Nursery team organised a fantastic celebration for the Nursery Class of 2025. It has

been a fun-�lled year, and it was a joy to celebrate all the children’s achievements as they get ready

to move on to Big School.

A huge thank you to our dedicated Nursery staff, who have worked tirelessly throughout the year to

create such a warm, enriching, and exciting environment. The children have enjoyed a wide range of

fabulous opportunities — and lots of fun along the way!

A huge congratulations to Mrs Talkington, her partner Dan and big brother Lincoln on the safe

arrival of little Lennon Ray Fletcher. Lennon was born on 15th July and weighed 8lb 2 oz. Mother

and baby are well and even managed to pop in today to meet everyone for cuddles!



Years 3 and 4 held a special party to celebrate Miss Atkinson, who is getting married over the

summer. It was a joyful occasion �lled with excitement and well wishes.

Miss Atkinson has shared that she will be keeping her name when she returns in September.

Congratulations to Miss Atkinson and her future husband — we wish them all the very best for their

big day and a wonderful future together!

A huge congratulations to Miss Edwards, who has successfully completed her ECT (Early Career

Teacher) years!



This comes as no surprise to us — she is a fantastic asset to our

school. Miss Edwards consistently goes above and beyond, running

after-school clubs and, above all, shining for each and every child.

We are truly delighted that she is part of our team here at KGB

School.

Wow! What an amazing year the PTA have had. As you can see below they have had one of the

most successful years on record and we can not thank them enough for the work that they put in.

Their effort, and your generosity have enabled us to provide so many extras for our children. As

you can see below, we are losing two key members so please do get in touch if you would like to

be part of the team. On behalf of everyone, a huge thank you to them all and a special mention to

Claire who has committed so much time to the PTA...thankfully she will be back to help out :)



Over the past couple of weeks, classes across the school have enjoyed a variety of educational

visits to enrich their curriculum.

Years One and Two had an amazing day at Kirkleatham Museum and Owl Centre, taking part in a

wide range of activities — from minibeast hunting and mask making to exciting creature

encounters!

Meanwhile, Year Five stepped into the past at Arbeia Roman Fort, where they deepened their

knowledge of the Romans and even tried their hand at archaeology.



Rising Stars Children had a special treat this week, riding to school on their make believe horse

drawn royal carriage. Some children enjoyed quiet play with Lego or making dens while others

played a team game of bowling.

During club time children can enjoy a range of fun activities, ranging from and including, outdoor

play arts and crafts, board games or just quiet reading

Spaces available if you would like to join us next term. We offer both before and afterschool clubs.

Details and information lea�ets available from the school front o�ce or pop in during club time to

speak to Ange or Sally.

After reading Dear Greenpeace in class, Arthur from Year One was

inspired by curiosity about how Greenpeace works. Taking the

initiative, he independently wrote to the organisation to ask about

their work, the creatures they protect, and the Rainbow Warrior.

This week, Arthur was thrilled to receive a reply, which he proudly

shared during Show and Tell.

We are incredibly proud of you, Arthur — it’s wonderful to see future

generations caring so deeply about justice and the world around

them!

Well done to those children who produced some wonderful art, sculptures and writing for the Eco

church Busy Bees competition. These will be displayed at the Kildale Flower Festival (see info

below) so do pop in to see them .



This term, Regulus earned the most pompoms — and enjoyed a well-deserved cold treat as their

reward! Each week, house points are counted and converted into pompoms. At the end of the term,

the house with the most pompoms wins a special treat.

Well done, Regulus! We’re proud of your teamwork and effort throughout the term.

This week we were visited by a representative form the local libraries who share this year's

exciting Reading Challenge. See below for details- remember all library memberships are free.



Below is a link to an updated Parent Online Safety booklet, which includes an overview of key

parental controls. Please do read and if you would like us to print you out a paper copy please

contact the o�ce.

Parental-Controls-booklet-2025.pdf Download

4.2 MBPDF

Please read the attached June newsletter covering

- Instagram

-Online Privacy

-Talking to your child about online mistakes

Online Safety Newsletter Primary June 2025_Kirkby and Great

Broughton
Download

418.1 KBPDF

Previous Safeguarding Newsletters

See below

Online Safety Newsletter Primary May 2025_Kirkby and Great

Broughton.pdf
Download

356.1 KBPDF

Online Safety Newsletter Primary March 2025_Kirkby and Grea

t Broughton_
Download

480.0 KBPDF
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It is the role of all adults in a child's life to keep them safe and all staff in school have regular

training in safeguarding and child protection. You can read our safeguarding policies on our

website. In our school the designated person for safeguarding is Mrs McCormick (who should be

your �rst point of contact if you have any concerns), and we have two deputy safeguarding leads:

Mrs Gence and Miss Atkinson. We are here to support children and families so please do get in

touch if you have any concerns about a child's well-being or would like some support as a family.

Wednesday 3rd September 2025: Autumn term starts for main school

Monday 8th September: Nursery opens
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Here comes summer! Book your school holiday activities now.

The school holiday countdown is on, and North Yorkshire Outdoor Learning Service has a fun-�lled,

action-packed programme planned for young people and their families at Bewerley Park in Pateley

Bridge and East Barnby near Whitby. As well as their popular Adventure Club, they also have a range

of two-day courses lined up for young people aged 10-14. Mountain biking skills is back at

Bewerley Park, and their Royal Yachting Association accredited sailing courses will be running

again at East Barnby. For summer 2025 they’re also offering courses in paddle sports skills as well

as climbing and rock skills.

Family Activity Days are making a welcome return too if you’re looking for ways to spend quality

time together taking on a challenge in the great outdoors. Suitable for adults with children aged 8+,

this time there are three exciting options to choose from. You can join the team on a canoe

journey, climbing day or caving experience and they’re offering 10% off your Family Activity Day

booking using the code ‘Hello10’. For Adventure Club there’s also a 10% discount for siblings or

booking more than one day. Suitable for ages 8-13, Adventure Club activities could include

climbing, caving, high ropes, river scrambling and water sports such as canoeing and sailing.

Check out www.outdoored.co.uk/schoolholidays to see what’s on and when, then call 01609

797777 or email outdooreducation@northyorks.gov.uk to make a booking.

https://www.outdoored.co.uk/schoolholidays
mailto:outdooreducation@northyorks.gov.uk
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